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Good afternoon, it’s 1 o’clock. I’m Agole Alex.
The Headlines

· Juba peace conference concludes with a call to renounce violence
· President Salva Kiir launches campaign to send 400, 000 children back to school 
· Juba City Council releases a new sanitation plan to increase access to toilets
A two-day peace conference bringing together participants from all tribes of South Sudan has concluded in Juba. 
Presiding over the closing ceremony, Simon Kun Puoch, the governor of Upper Nile State, said peace for South Sudan will only be achieved when the citizens of this country renounce violence.
Puoch: “Peace is with us and not from outside. We are the people to bring peace, not Addis Ababa talks, not anywhere. It is us if we sit today and we the warring parties stop fighting. They will stop fighting if we say today we are not going to allow you to take our children and we stop our children to go and fight. They will not fight. We don’t want war, we want peace.”
Aggrey Abate, chairperson of the peace conference organizing committee, explains some of the major issues that were discussed during the conference.
Abate: “The meeting did address three things. The issues had to deal with the impact of the wars on all the tribes in South Sudan, the country as a whole. We were also looking for a common and lasting solution to these problems. Resolutions have been drawn up and we hope that these resolutions will help promote the peace talks in Addis Ababa. The peace talks in Addis Ababa will certainly want to look at the resolutions that have been passed here and take them into their discussions and hopefully that will help the whole process of negotiation.”
President Salva Kiir has officially launched a campaign to send South Sudanese children to school, at the Dr John Garang peace square today.

The Back to Learning campaign, a joint initiative between development partners and the Ministry of Education, aims to encourage more than 400,000 children to return to school after their education was interrupted by the conflict.

Speaking earlier to Radio Miraya George Ali, Director for Development Partners at the Ministry of Education says the campaign will also be launched in conflict-affected areas.
Ali: “We are partners. We said we will do the campaign so that we target these children, so that we will be allowing them to go to school. And the president will be giving the message very clearly tomorrow. Because leadership is for these children who are going to be our leaders tomorrow and we are concerned that everybody, whether in areas where there is crisis, greater Upper Nile, or in the areas where there is an influx of children, they need to be in school.”
Juba city council has released a new sanitation plan that aims at increasing access to toilets and sewage services in the city.

Only 55 per cent of houses in juba have a properly constructed toilet and close to three percent of households practice open defecation, according to a Household Sanitation Survey conducted in 2013 by Sustainable Water and Sanitation in Africa.

Barbara Senkwe from SUWASA says the new plan, developed with the Juba City Council, includes a proposal that the government should subsidize the building of toilets for families that cannot afford it.

She says increasing access to toilets is important to avoid the spread of disease.

Senkwe: ‘There is a recognition that everyone may not be able to afford everything that needs to be done, including building toilets. And in many countries -- this is not again special to Juba -- in many countries the government comes in to provide a subsidy for those households that are really not able to afford, so that everybody gets a service. Because at the end of the day, if I get cholera, it will probably not stop with me, it will go to the next person and the next person and the next person. So there is a provision within the plan for elements of subsidization but only where it makes sense for the government to do so.”
Police and other organized forces are stepping up security to control the rising cases of robbery in the city.
Police say criminals have shifted their targets from the banks and other financial facilities to individuals.
Central Equatoria State Police Commissioner Henry Danima has advised the community to be on the alert.
Danima: “Armed robbery has increased in Juba city. We are advising the community and the public not to carry large amounts of money as they get the money from the bank. There is a phenomenon of the criminals following people carrying large amounts of money. They either attack or by the time you park your car they may break into the car and take valuables from the car. So people have to be very careful. Almost every week since the middle of January up to date every week there is case we are coordinating with our colleagues in the National Security and the CID to trace and find out about this people.”
Ten people were killed and more than two hundred cattle stolen in a raid on Cit-Chok Payam of Cueibet County, Lakes State. 

The Commissioner of Tonj East County, Madhol Chol Thuc, says the Tuesday’s incident is in retaliation to a series of cattle thefts in January.

The commissioner says the area is swampy and difficult to access. However, organized forces have been deployed to secure the region.
Politicians attending a peace conference in Lakes state have resolved to release two MPs detained last October. 

The two MP’s, Marik Nanga and Isaac Makur, will be released in an effort to bring stability to the state.

The peace conference was convened to identify the root causes of the insecurity, promote peaceful co-existence among the state's politicians, encourage dialogue and foster smooth communication between the state government and traditional authorities, to end crisis in the state.

The national Minister of Justice, Paulino  Wanawilla, says the two MP’s should be released immediately to pave way for the re-opening of the state Legislative Assembly.
Authorities in Renk county, Upper Nile State, have asked the United Nations to assist with the removal of unexploded shells which landed in the town in an attack by opposition forces on Monday

The shelling of the town from the western bank of the River Nile in Manyo County wounded eight civilians. Three have been flown to Khartoum for treatment.
The commissioner of Renk County, Lual Deng Choul, says the shelling damaged some government buildings, destroyed more than 40 houses and caused major damage to the surgery facilities in the Renk military hospital.

Chol: “The damage was massive. We visited some parts of the town this morning and we found more than 40 houses burned. Also, we found two unexploded shells -- one inside the prisons compound and the other in a residential area. We discovered that the operation room in the military hospital was also damaged and three of the wounded civilians are taken to Khartoum for further treatment.” 
You are listening to Radio Miraya News

A community leader in Gurei West of Juba is urging the state government to help the community to open roads to ease delivery of services to the area.

Speaking to Radio Miraya, Bashir Thomas Loro says movement in the area is difficult, especially during the rainy season.

Loro explains that the area was demarcated in 2011 but up to now the roads have not been opened.

Loro: “I would send my message to the state government. Let it try to see the situation of the poor staying in Gurei. Let them help us in opening of the roads so that those who have not gotten their rights, the committee will be able to give them their rights through the housing process. This is to all our state government. I would give my message to the youth from all the ten states staying in Central Equatoria State. Let no one buy plots in Gurei because even my papers which were filed sometime back have been forged by other people and are being used to sell out other people’s plots.”
The World Food Programme has welcomed a contribution of more than $160 million worth of food assistance from the United States Agency for International Development, USAID. 

The contribution includes yellow split peas, vegetable oil, sorghum and ready -to -eat nutritional supplements to treat malnourished children.

Meanwhile, WFP says the organization still needs more than 370 million dollars to fund its food assistance operations in the country for the next six months to preposition food ahead of the rainy season.
South Sudan national kickboxing federation has been invited to participate in the African inter-continental championship scheduled for October in Johannesburg, South Africa.
The chairperson of the national federation, Poro Okelo, says the invitation is a good opportunity for the national kickboxing federation to exhibit its talent.
Okelo: “The African continental championship is going to take place in South Africa from October 1stto October 4th 2015. Our training is going on very well. As you can see we have good equipment. We are very ready minutely and physically, but of course there are some difficulties we are all facing in South Sudan financially. But again that is not going to stop us. We make sure we are going ahead and kickboxing is going to really rise in this nation.”
And in regional news
The UN Secretary-General's Special Representative for Libya, Bernardino León, says ISIL and other terrorist groups are posing an imminent danger to the people of Libya and the wider region.

Briefing the UN Security Council on Wednesday, León said the beheadings of 21 men, including 20 Egyptian Christians, was part of horrific and brutal acts in Libya in recent days and weeks. 

He warned that the ISIL terrorists are exploiting the political crisis and consequent security vacuum to consolidate its presence and influence across Libya.

To end the news, here are the headlines once again.
· Juba peace conference concludes with a call to renounce violence

· President Salva Kiir launches Campaign to send 400, thousand children back to school
· Juba city council releases a new sanitation plan to increase access to toilets

Thanks for listening. I am Agole Alex.
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